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April 2018

Dear Wardens, Vestry, Staff and Parishioners,
God has always been directive with me:  “Joan, you will be my priest; Joan, you will go to seminary; Joan, your first church will be St. Peter’s in Medford.”  In 2003, it was “Joan, I am calling you to Christ Church, Toms River”.  Now, I'm hearing God’s call again and this time it’s a call to retire. I don’t know what God is planning for me in the future, but God has made it clear that it’s time to "move out of the way."  I believe God has great plans for Christ Church that will require gifts to lead you forward that I do not possess. 
I will be retiring effective September 1, 2018.  My last day at work will be July 31st and I will take the month of August as the vacation time I have accrued.  The Diocese has a time-honored process for what to do when a Rector retires and the Bishop will be in contact with the Wardens and Vestry to begin that process.  It is my hope to use our last months together to celebrate our years together.
This Lenten season was a difficult time as I struggled with, and came to accept, God’s call.  And now it will be a sad time of goodbye for me because I love you all so much and have loved sharing this ministry with you.  Christ Church has a rich 152-year history in the Toms River community and I count it as a blessing that God asked me to walk with you for 15½ years of that history. 
What does God have in store for you and for me?  I am unsure, but I know the answer for both of us will be amazing. 
In Christ’s love,
The Rev. Joan M. Pettit Mason

Rector
